
Dear Prime Minister, 
 
The Ministerial Code, as you will know, sets out rules and standards for government. 
They were a response to the erosion of ministerial accountability, to try and preserve 
public trust. Overseen by the Propriety and Ethics Group, part of the Cabinet Office, so 
not independent. 
 
The Code states—ministers must behave in a way that upholds the highest standards of 
propriety (or morals). Upholding collective responsibility, be truthful and correcting 
mistakes or errors. Cooperate with scrutiny and be accountable. They should act 
entirely for public interest, not just their own party. All decision-making should be 
justified and informed. Information should only be restricted, for reason of public 
interest and not the government’s. Honesty in all dealings, business and finally leading 
by example. 
 
Ministers have to have any clearance for change from you to make a difference to the 
spectrum children who historically have been mentally, physically abused, 
brainwashed, often locked up without charge due to not being diagnosed and blamed 
as naughty instead of correct handling. This planned oversight has saved the treasury 
billions over many years. Your cover-up and aiding and abetting previous Prime 
Ministers, who had covered up for those before, has to be seen as a breach of your code 
due to criminality (perverting justice, aiding and abetting crime, and abuse of power). 
You have not responded to my previous communications. Neither have the police that 
are under your control. Clearly totalitarian, not democratic. 
 
I have been involved with these children throughout my long career, particularly the 
past 12 years where I have been analysing your system to understand how and why it 
has gone so wrong. 
 
I hope the reason for your breaches is that I have been annexed to the wrong 
department whose only interest is protecting your government rather than airing the 
truth. Please send details of the correct department so I can contact them and bring to 
an end the abuse of children with special needs to save money. 
 
I look forward to a quick response. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
H Lamb  
DC 
 


